Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

November 17, 2014
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was present.  Other Committee members present included Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, Ms. Sharon Speyer and Student Trustee Dr. Laura E. Halpin; Student Trustee Mr. Daniel D. Arendt was absent. University Council Representative Dr. Ajay Singla was present. Additional Trustees who attended included Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole, and Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV.  Others in attendance were Mr. Daniel Barbee, Ms. Lauri Cooper, Mr. Ronald Goedde, Ms. Margaret McFadden, Mr. David Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Dr. Thomas Schwann, and Ms. Joan Stasa.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 10:35 a.m. by Trustee Thieman at the Driscoll Alumni Center in the Schmakel Room.

	CALL TO ORDER

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the October 20, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Zerbey, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Mr. David Morlock, CEO UTMC/Executive VP for Finance and Administration, provided each Committee member with a copy of a booklet entitled, “Academic Health Centers Today and Considerations for Future Success.”  This booklet was prepared by Kaufman, Hall & Associates, Inc. which Mr. Morlock described as a well-known health care consulting company.  It was suggested that the Committee read the booklet for future discussion.


	KAUFMAN, HALL & ASSOCIATES, INC.

	Mr. Morlock invited Ms. Marge McFadden, Chief Administrative Officer Quality and Patient Safety/Joint Commission Officer, to report on the recent Joint Commission visit.  He added that Trustees Gary Thieman and Joe Zerbey attended the leadership session with the Joint Commission and it was a very productive survey across all four days.  
Ms. McFadden stated that the Joint Commission has changed their practice of how surveys are conducted.  The Ebola virus was a hot topic and how to “gown up” to care for a patient with this virus was simulated by UTMC.  She reviewed that the Joint Commission accredits and certifies more than 20,500 health care organizations and programs in the United States.  They are recognized as a symbol of quality, a patient safety advocate and a deeming authority for Medicare and Medicaid.  Ms. McFadden reported that the survey visit is approximately every three years and is usually a surprise visit.  Their recent visit occurred October 28-31, 2014 and included six surveyors.  
The survey process is considered evaluative and consultative with review of approximately 270 standards with over 1,700 elements to evaluate under the standards.  Only 13 elements were found to have requirements for improvement.  Ms. McFadden reviewed four clinical documentation opportunities for improvement and eight building opportunities; zero findings for Behavioral Health.  She reported that most of the building opportunities were fixed immediately.  After the Joint Commission survey group departs, there is a ten day time frame for UTMC to provide a rebuttal to any of the elements reported to have requirements for improvement.  Corrective actions are due December 15 to the Joint Commission and UTMC is in good shape to meet this deadline.  Overall the Joint Commission surveyors provided glowing commentary to the UTMC team regarding the commitment toward high quality and safety patient care.  They indicated that they learned a great deal from UTMC on culture change and leadership in quality and safety and that they planned to use lessons learned to help other hospitals.
Chairman of the Board Zerbey indicated how grateful the Trustees are to the entire team for the great report given the changing Joint Commission complexities.  He thanked all involved for the tremendous work and wonderful job they have done and do every day.  Several Trustees echoed Mr. Zerbey’s praises.   Mr. Morlock thanked Ms. McFadden, Mr. Dan Barbee –VP Clinical Services, and Dr. Carl Sirio–Chief Operating/Clinical Officer, for leading the Joint Commission surveyors throughout the visit.  Ms. McFadden, who has been through several of these visits at UTMC, commented that from a leadership standpoint it was handled a much better way then what has been done in the past.  She further stated that the outstanding results were due to the hard work of not only leadership, but also from the physicians, and most importantly staff.  A follow-up report will be provided to the Committee once the final Joint Commission report is issued.

	JOINT COMMISSION SURVEY RESULTS


	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss quality reporting, a sentinel event report, and privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments.  The motion was received by Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Speyer, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa:  Dr. Hussain, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; and, Mr. Thieman, yes.  After the reports and information was presented, the Committee exited Executive Session. 

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to accept and approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included:  2 new medical staff applicants, 1 request for additional clinical privileges, 1Allied Health professional staff reappointment, 1 Allied Health professional staff change in clinical service, and 3 medical staff and Allied Health professional staff resignations. A motion for approval was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Hussain and approved by the Committee.


	CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT


	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Thieman adjourned the meeting at 11:55 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT

November 17, 2014

New Medical Staff Applicants


Rajesh Gupta, MD


Internal Medicine Service


Active Staff Status

Diagnostic & Interventional Specialist, Diagnostic Cardiology, Diagnostic Peripheral Vascular, Interventional Cardiology, Interventional Peripheral Vascular, & Moderate Sedation Privileges


Tossef Javaid, MD


Internal Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Internal Medicine & Moderate Sedation Privileges


Request for Additional Clinical Privileges


Robert S. Myers, MD


Surgery Service


Hyperbaric Medicine & Wound Care Privileges

Allied Health Professional Staff Reappointment


Nicole Giudici, PA-C


Emergency Medicine Service


Privileges as a Physician Assistant


Sponsoring Physician: Kris Brickman, MD

Allied Health Professional Staff Change in Clinical Service


Sara Martino, PA-C


Orthopedic Surgery – Resigned effective 10/03/14


Emergency Medicine – Start effective 10/01/14


Sponsoring Physician:  Kris Brickman, MD

Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Staff Resignations

Jack Kohl, CRNA

Anesthesiology Service

Effective 10/09/14

Reason: None given to this office

Michele D. Smola, MSN, FNP-C

Emergency Medicine Service

Effective 08/28/14

Reason: None given to this office

Carol Starner, LPCC

Psychiatry Service

Effective 10/17/14
Reason: Moved to Florida
